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Dear friends of St. Anne’s, 

It has been a long and treacherous thirteen-plus months since the beginning of the pandemic and 

the various restrictions it has placed on our lives. Thankfully, with vaccinations and some precau-

tions, we can now enjoy many of the activities we sacrificed for everyone’s health and safety; wor-

ship, education, and limited gatherings at the church have returned, giving us all a sense of hope for 

revitalization in our faith community. 

I am particularly excited to see the return of Christian Formation activities, which include education 

for both children and adults. This spring, the leaders for each are Marla Norris and Julie Kuhn (K-6), 

Deb Blatz and Chuck Brindle (7-12), and Brenda Rigdon (Walk in Love adult book study) – many 

thanks to these volunteers for their service to our church! These activities strengthen the Body of 

Christ by broadening and deepening the faith of everyone involved; without them, the Body of Christ 

suffers both spiritually and intellectually. Let us say, therefore, that we are happy to give people 

more reasons to be here! 

Other things have begun their gradual return; in worship, for example, we have a crucifer once again 

to lead our rather modest processions, which allows for a bit more lay participation in the liturgy (and 

I am a big proponent of that). I am not sure, though, of when we will be allowed to receive Holy 

Communion “in both kinds” (bread and wine); I have raised this matter with the Bishop and other 

clergy of the Diocese, and, as I understand, contact-free ways of administering both kinds are cur-

rently under consideration. 

Elsewhere I have remarked that Lent began in early 2020 lasted all the way into 2021; certainly, 

when considering all the things we had to give up during that time, this is not all that inaccurate! We 

know that this “year-long Lent” affected the church in numerous ways (much as it affected our        

society), especially through increased institutional anxiety, division, conflict, and grief. Many of you, 

like me, have heard grave predictions of the collapse of churches because of demographic trends 

that were exacerbated by the pandemic. Frankly, I am not quite ready or willing to give in to such 

gloomy forecasts. I sense, too, that a number of people at St. Anne’s possess the passion and vision 

to bring about a post-pandemic renaissance, which makes the future seem much brighter. 

With God’s help, we will see this renaissance, and all we need is the renewed commitment of the 

members of St. Anne’s who so graciously offered of themselves in the past. Be assured that, as long 

as guidelines from the CDC and Diocese are followed, we can resume (if we have not done so     

already) many of our in-person activities, including meetings of our Standing Committees and the 

events and ministries for which they are responsible. Know, too, that I am available to be a part of 

this process and want to share my vision and hope for 2021 and beyond. 

As many of us have grieved the isolation and loss related to the pandemic, please be reminded of 

this, which comes from Paul’s letter to the Romans: “For I am convinced that neither death, nor life, 

nor angels, nor rulers, nor things present, nor things to come, nor powers, nor height, nor depth, nor 

anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus our 

Lord” (8:38-39). Tired language of (especially) “social distancing” finds its death in these words of  

profound hope, because, while many things of this world can “distance” us from each other,  
                              continued on page 3... 
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JUNE  

9-11 

8 A.M.—6 P.M. 

The Episcopal Diocese of Northern Indiana 

Summer Youth Camp is offered for students 

entering 3rd-9th grades in the 2020/2021 

school year. It is held at Camp Alexander 

Mack in Milford, IN on the shores of Lake 

Waubee from June 13-19. For more infor-

mation and to register for summer camp go  to 

www.ednin.org. Under the Ministries and Pro-

grams tab click on Episcopal Youth Camp.   

Scholarships are available for campers from 

St. Anne’s.  Applications are on the gift counter 

in Rose Hall. 

Episcopal Diocese of Northern Indiana has planned 

the Sr. High Mission Week for 2021 to be held at 

Camp Alexander Mack from July 4-10. Teens who 

have completed 9-12 grades may register.  

The cost is $350 per participant.  To register, go to 

www.ednin.org. Under the Ministries and Programs 

tab click on Sr. High Youth Ministries and Sr. High 

Mission.  More details are available on the diocese 

website.  

Scholarships are available for participants from     

St. Anne’s.  Applications are on the gift counter in 

Rose Hall. 

http://stanneswarsaw.org/ 
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WORSHIP 

Sundays: 

The Holy Eucharist: Rite I                    

8 a.m.  

The Holy Eucharist: Rite II                

10:15 a.m. 

Christian Formation                       

11:20 a.m. - Noon  

[grades K-6] Atrium III      

[grades 7 - 12] Rose Hall 

from September - May 

 

ST. ANNE’S VESTRY 

Brenda Rigdon - Sr. Warden                         

brenda.rigdon@yahoo.com                          

Dan Kuhn - Co-Jr. Warden                 

dfkuhn@embarqmail.com  

Bob Walmer - Co-Jr. Warden                          

bobwalmer@gmail.com 

Deb Blatz            blatzdeb14@gmail.com 

Sandra Buchanan     sbuchanan75@yahoo.com 

George Bullock               geobullock@gmail.com 

Lind Francis linda.lynn.francis@gmail.com 

Bob Hastings               bhastin2@dpyus.jnj.com 

Pam Hester       phester1023@gmail.com 

Nanette Newland nnewland@embarqmail.com 

*Pam Nichols           pnicknola@gmail.com 

Mark Norris           norrismm@grace.edu 

* Clerk of the Vestry                    

 

ST. ANNE’S STAFF 

Revd. Ryan Fischer - Rector                   

rector@stanneswarsaw.org 

Carol Bianchini  -  Parish Administrator                    

office@stanneswarsaw.org 

Bob Jarboe -  Director of Music                    

jarbear1974@yahoo.com 

PARISH OFFICE 

Tuesday - Friday 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

Phone: (574) 267-6266 

Fax: (574) 268-0714 

Email: office@stanneswarsaw.org 

www.stanneswarsaw.org 

TREASURER & ASST. TREASURER 

Gary Proietti - Treasurer                                    

gary_proietti@yahoo.com 

Pam Hester - Asst. Treasurer                

phester1023@gmail.com 

 Bianchini, Scott-cell phone: 574-551-7113 

 Craig, Joy-cell phone: 925-305-7282 

 Creech, Diana-email: dlc.131@gmail.com 

 Holz, Kyle & Michelle-1413 Wausau St., Warsaw, IN 46580 Kyle phone: 219-208-2507 Michelle 
cell: 812-381-0377 email: kyarney@gmail.com 

 Martinez, Israel & Rebecca, Diego, Isaac, & Isabella-1818 Rosemont Ave., Warsaw, IN 46580 
phone: 574-540-9027 email: martinezvjslp@hotmail.com 

 Spiro, Greg-1304 W. Island View Drive, Warsaw, IN 46580 cell phone: 904-294-5986 

 Strunk, Cari & Madi-109 3rd St., Winona Lake, IN 46590 phone:317-517-4865 email: 
cstrunk@warsawschools.org 

 Thompson, Amy & Kendra-1445 W. Wildflower Ct., Warsaw, IN 46580 

 Turner, Bob & Julie-cell phone Julie: 574-376-0198, Bob: 574-453-1410 

 Walmer, Bob & Becky-cell phone Bob: 574-527-8620, Becky: 574-527-0048 

 Winter, Angie-4617 Aspenglow Ln., Ft. Wayne, IN 46808 email: angiebeth78@gmail.com phone: 
574-377-3883 

CHURCH DIRECTORY UPDATES 

CONGRATULATIONS TO:   
 Mike & Miechi Petro on the birth of their first Grandchild, Atlas Michael Petro born May 3. Keaton 

and Kasey Petro are over the moon with joy. 
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REFLECTIONS BIBLE STUDY Tuesday mornings at 10 a.m. in the parlor. 
 
ECW MEETINGS Sundays, June 13, July 11 and August 8. at 11:45 a.m. in the Rose Hall or the 
parlor.  
 
VESTRY MEETINGS May 27, June 24, no meeting in July, and August 26 at 6 p.m. in the parlor or 
Rose Hall.  
 
SAMS MEETING Mondays, July 5 and August 2 at 6:30 p.m., Location TBA. Details will be in 
the bulletin. 
 
ANNUAL SALE June 6, load tent, 7 & 8 sort and price, 9-11 sell items.  Please sign up to help. 
 
SUMMER YOUTH CAMP June 13-19 at Camp Mack.  Please pray for campers and staff. 
 
SR. HIGH MISSION WEEK July 4—10 at Camp Mack. Please pray for the Mission Team. 
 
ST. ANNE’S DAY CELEBRATION Sunday, July 25 at 9 a.m. details TBD. 
 
FALL VISITOR DEADLINE The deadline for the fall issue of “The Visitor” will be Tuesday, August 
2. Please submit all articles for consideration to office@stanneswarsaw.org. Thank you.  
 
OFFICE CLOSED Tuesday, June 1 in observance of Memorial Day, Friday, July 2 in ob-
servance of Independence Day. 

UPCOMING DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR:                        

 Miechi Petro for planting the lovely flowers and plants in the flower pots in the front of St. Anne’s.  

A very beautiful and gracious gift. 

 The many lectors, ushers, greeters and crucifers that have been serving during Covid-19.   

 Olivia Coons and Cynthia Priser who led “Stations of the Cross” on Friday’s during Lent. 

 Sandra Buchanan, Gary Proietti and Scott Bianchini for assisting with decorating for Easter Sun-
day. The church was beautiful. 

 Samuel Schmidt and Scott Bianchini for livestreaming our Sunday Worship Services so all can 
watch and participate. (if you would like to learn how to run the video and sound, please call the 
office.) 

 

St. Anne’s makes a difference in the lives of 

people.  Your contributions help support the 

many ministries of our church to the wider 

community.  Please remember St. Anne’s in 

your will.  You can make a gift to St. Anne’s 

AND earn income for the rest of your life! Ask 

Brenda Rigdon how. Call Brenda at          

Kosciusko County Community Foundation at 

574-267-1901. 

GIFTING ST. ANNE’S IN YOUR WILL 

THANK YOU TO:     

http://stanneswarsaw.org/ 
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continued from cover page...absolutely nothing can take away what we have in God’s love. There, 

we have communion, togetherness, and an eternal bond – to God and to each other. 

Bringing that back to St. Anne’s, I think we have been through the worst, but we have retained God’s 

love, and now we realize that in building up – with God’s help – the post-pandemic church. 

        Blessings to all of you, 

        Fr. Ryan 

ST. ANNE’S DAY CELEBRATION  
We will celebrate St. Anne’s Day with our church family on Sunday, July 25

 
with Brunch following the 

service. Our Patron Saint, the Grandmother of Jesus, will be honored in Rose Hall as we all come 

together to enjoy a catered meal and fellowship. Due to the Covid guidelines of the Diocese, we can-

not do a potluck meal but a nice catered brunch will allow for more relaxed celebration of our Patron  

Saint without the hassle of food prep or clean up. 
 

Please mark your calendars now and plan to attend the service at 9 a.m. and the lovely meal and 

fellowship to follow. (We will only have one service on this day.)  Watch the weekly pew bulletins and 

the email for more details and possible opportunities to assist as they are determined.    

THRIVING CONGREGATIONS 
 
The Diocese of Northern Indiana is working with the 
Diocese of Indianapolis to implement using our 
church buildings for more than just worship.  Each 
parish was asked to identify a point person that 
would be willing to commit to a two year program to 
explore with others in Indiana to see what ways our 
buildings can be utilized.  Below is a link to the doc-
ument that tells about this initiative. We need to 
have a heart for loving others as Christ loves.  
Please take a look at the link below, pray about this 
ministry and time commitment and if this ministry is 
something you have a passion for, please contact 
office@stanneswarsaw.org. 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/tt6yctshx92hf7o/
Thriving%20Congegation%20IndyDio%20EDNIN%
20Project%20Flyer%20-%202021-04-21.pdf?dl=0 

CREATION CARE  

Cheryl Hastings has agreed to be our parish 
representative for the Creation Care Initiative. 
The Creation Care Initiative is based on under-
standing ourselves to be stewards of what be-
longs, not to us, but to God. Stewardship of 
creation therefore demands that we "seek to 
heal, defend, and work toward justice for all 
God's creation and to respect the kinship and 
connection of all that God created through ed-
ucation, advocacy, and action." The people of 
the Episcopal Diocese of Northern Indiana en-
gage in Creation Care through a variety of ac-
tivities, some of which are highlighted on the 
diocesan webpage: https://ednin.org/
creationcare. Please check it out and lets sup-
port Cheryl as our representative.  

https://www.dropbox.com/s/tt6yctshx92hf7o/Thriving%20Congegation%20IndyDio%20EDNIN%20Project%20Flyer%20-%202021-04-21.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/tt6yctshx92hf7o/Thriving%20Congegation%20IndyDio%20EDNIN%20Project%20Flyer%20-%202021-04-21.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/tt6yctshx92hf7o/Thriving%20Congegation%20IndyDio%20EDNIN%20Project%20Flyer%20-%202021-04-21.pdf?dl=0
https://ednin.org/creationcare
https://ednin.org/creationcare
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MINISTRY NEWS 

CHRISTIAN FORMATION         Deb Blatz 
 

Christian Formation for Children K-6 and Youth   

7-12 began meeting in person on April 18, with 

Marla Norris and Julie Kuhn leading the K-6 

group and Deb Blatz and Chuck Brindle coordi-

nating the youth. The children's Atrium class has 

an excellent, new curriculum with videos plus 

handouts, based on the parables of the Bible. Pri-

or to the start of in-person classes, preschoolers 

and kindergarten children received a daily devo-

tional book delivered to their homes. First through 

sixth graders were given a copy of  “The Bible in 

365 Stories”.  The Adult Forum began in-person 

with the continuation of a book study of “Walk in 

Love, Episcopal Beliefs and Practices”, led by 

Brenda Rigdon. Stay tuned for summer activities. 

The Christian Formation Committee meets online 

monthly; please join us to discuss formation by 

contacting any member of the committee, which 

includes Deb Blatz, Julie Kuhn, Marla Norris, 

Chuck Brindle. Contact information for the com-

mittee is in the Church Directory. 

COMMUNICATIONS/PR MINISTRY  Julie Kuhn,      
                     Carol Bianchini and Brenda Rigdon  

The website committee itself was on a hiatus 
during the beginning of this year. We are still 
learning new ways to enter information to the 
Website, so information is easier to locate. 
Please take a look at www.stanneswarsaw.org 
to see what we have going as we add more    
fellowship and ministry activities. The committee 
members include Brenda Rigdon, Julie Kuhn 
and Carol Bianchini with Fr. Ryan, a frequent 
supporter during meetings. When regular    
meetings resume, those dates will be added to 
the calendar. The Communication and PR   
committee is always open to new volunteers, if 
you are interested, contact Julie Kuhn at: 
julie.hradel.kuhn@gmail.com. 

STEWARDSHIP                  Brenda Rigdon 
 

Giving to the Church is Worship - A couple of 
years ago, Bishop Sparks invited me to join the 
diocesan group Faithful Stewards. It is our job, 
as a task force, to help congregations in the dio-
cese improve their stewardship practices. This 
summer Tim McLaughlin and I will be working 
on a webinar presentation on electronic giving. 

But something I think we also need to spend 
time on is teaching Episcopalians about what 
our offering to God really is. It’s not about bal-
ancing a budget (although that is one outcome). 
It is not about supporting outreach and ministries 
(although that is another outcome!) 

The nitty gritty of our gifts is this: offerings, via 
pledges or in the plate on Sunday mornings, are 
an act of worship. Giving of our resources in this 
manner gives each worshipper the chance to 
respond in gratitude to the grace, love and   
mercy of God. Just like saying the prayers and 
the Nicene Creed, just like singing hymns and 
listening to the sermon, our financial gifts are an 
integral part of worship. 

“Do not neglect to do good and to share what 
you have, for such sacrifices are pleasing to 
God.”  Hebrews 13:16 

2018 ALTAR FLOWER CHART 

Did you know that you can sponsor the 
flowers that adorn the altar each Sun-
day? The 2019 Altar Flower Chart is 
posted in Rose Hall on the bulletin board.  

BUILDING AND GROUNDS                               
CO-JR. WARDEN’S  

It is with gratitude that we announce that Dan 

Kuhn and Bob Walmer have accepted the position 

of Co-Jr. Wardens for 2021 through 2022. Thank 

you Dan and Bob for sharing this responsibility.                            

SR. WARDEN’S                                   Greg Ellis                     

As we get ready to move into summer and hope-

fully a return to more "normal" ways, I would like 

to look back on Easter and what it meant to me. 

The ability to hold the service with an increased 

congregation and music brought out emotions I 

didn't know I had or had been suppressing. Greet-

ing friends and fellow parishioners in person after 

in some cases over a year brought tears to my 

eyes and hope for  the future. As we move into 

our summer activities as a church, such as the St. 

Anne’s Annual Sale, youth camps, and St Anne's 

Day let us be mindful that we are still not out of 

the woods and must still follow the guidelines set 

by the diocese. Let us pray for the full return to 

openness in our worship and fellowship. 

http://stanneswarsaw.org/ 
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...COLLEGE GRADUATES CONTINUED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Connor Singrey                   
Connor graduated from NYU 

Grossman School of Medicine 
in New York City, NY. Connor 

will begin his residency in      
Anesthesiology at Weill Cornell  

Medical in New York City. 

Annie Petro                             

Is a graduate from Indiana   

University in Bloomington. She 

received a Bachelor in Liberal 

Studies and Minors in           

Contemporary Dance & Arts 

Management.  Annie plans to 

have a career as a                            

Wellness Entrepreneur. 

Samuel Schmidt                                               
Samuel’s is graduating with a Bachelor 
of Arts in Worship Arts. After graduating 

from Grace College, Samuel will be 
moving to Wheaton, Illinois to record his 

first full-length album and work on     
various studio projects. 

http://www.stanneswarsaw.org/
mailto:julie.hradel.kuhn@gmail.com
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CONGRATULATIONS HIGH SCHOOL 
GRADUATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

...AND TO OUR COLLEGE GRADUATES 

Carly Hastings                                                            
Carly is graduating from WCHS. Carly is plan-
ning on attending the University of Michigan to 

study Microbiology.  Tobi plans on staying 
home to study napping and snacks.   

Diego Martinez                                             

After graduation, Diego will be attending 

Grace College and Theological Seminary. He 

will be majoring in information systems and 

minoring in visual communication design.  

Matthew Hastings                     
Matthew is graduating from the Uni-

versity of Michigan with a BSE in 
Civil Engineering and he plans to 
attend graduate school at the Uni-
versity of Michigan for a Master’s 

degree in Urban Planning.  

http://stanneswarsaw.org/ 

 

 office@stanneswaraw.org 5 

BORROWING THINGS FROM ST. 
ANNE’S? 

Part of stewardship is taking good care of 
the things God has provided.  In order to 
best keep track of and maintain the items 
of the church, we now have a “Property 
User Agreement” form.  Whether you are 
using a coffee pot or chairs for a reception 
at home, please see Carol, the Parish Ad-
ministrator, in the church office during of-
fice hours. There is a quick and easy form 
we are asking everyone who borrows any-
thing from the church to complete.  Thank 
you very much! 

 

PRAYERS & CONCERNS  
Are you receiving our e-mail “Prayers & Con-
cerns”? If not, please send a note to the office 
with your e-mail address and the request to 
be on the “Prayers & Concerns” list. This e-
mail shares information about those who have 
asked to let our parish family know that they 
need prayer. We are also sending written cop-
ies of “Prayers & Concerns” to all parishioners 
who are homebound.   

There are also cards on the gift counter for 
parishioners to send to other parishioners that 
are on your mind.  It’s always nice to know 
someone is thinking about you. If you’d like to 
include a prayer request for a certain person 
in our parish family, please get their approval 
first, then submit it in writing to the church of-
fice by e-mail or call. 

MUSIC NOTES cont 

All choir members take a note and anyone inter-
ested in joining, by all means, please do.  We 
have a great fellowship in our rehearsals.  If it’s 
not feasible, then the “Jarbooths” will remain for 
recording solos and duets.  In the meantime,   
anyone who would like to do a solo or duet for 
this summer, let me know (text: 574-505-0907) 
and I will work with you. 

SAMS                                             Frank Sapper 

Saint Anne’s Men’s Society continues to meet 
monthly, usually in Rose Hall. Meetings are the 
first Monday of the Month. Discussions include 
but not limited to outreach programs, scholarship 
awards, and other topics of interest as they relate 
to our community. SAMS is open to all men of the 
church.  We hope to see all men at the next 
meeting. 

Saint Anne’s Annual Sale, ‘Used to be called Tent 
Sale”, will take place the first week in June. Dona-
tions will be accepted during the week of the sale, 
and can be dropped off at the “Family Arts Build-
ing” at the fair ground. Please sign up to volun-
teer during this major fund raiser in order to help 

MUSIC NOTES                              Bob Jarboe 

What a crazy past 12 months it has been when it 
comes to music in our worship services!  With 
some ingenuity and dedication from our musi-
cians, we were able to continue with music in 
church.  I appreciate so much the dedication of 
our musicians.  And now (praise God!) we are 
back to singing the hymns and service music.  A 
special thanks to Samuel Schmidt for getting our 
new sound system in order, recording our music 
and refining it so that we sound good.  There will 
be a  workshop for anyone who is interested in 
being a “sound tech” for Sunday morning wor-
ship.  The more that are trained, the easier it is to 
schedule. 

Looking ahead, if all goes well this summer, choir 
will resume in the fall, beginning in August and 
the “Jarbooths” removed.           

ECW                                     Sandra Buchanan 

The Episcopal Church Women are happy to re-
port we have continued giving to our parish family 
and our community. At the annual meeting we 
gave gift cards to the two recipients of the St. Jo-
seph’s award. Congratulations, Bob Jarboe and 
Samuel Schmidt.  We have paid for the 2021 sub-
scription of ”Forward Day By Day” booklets for 
our parishioners to enjoy and have contributed to 
the monthly outreaches of the Beaman Home, 
Fellowship Missions, B.A.B.E., and C.A.S.A. We 
are looking forward to joining with SAMS and fel-
low parishioners serving and helping at this year’s 
St. Anne’s Annual Sale. 
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ST. ANNE’S MONTHLY OUTREACH 

July  

KOSCIUSKO COMMUNITY SOUP KITCHEN 
& COMMUNITY CLOSET 

CO-CHAIRS:  Cathy Carter,                                   
Ellen & Mark Wease 

Wednesday, July 28, St. Anne’s will be host-

ing the Community Soup Kitchen at the First 

United Methodist Church. We need food for 

the meal and people to cook, serve and clean 

up afterward. This is a great opportunity to 

work and have some fun together, as we show 

our care and concern for those in need.  Fi-

nancial contributions are welcome, please 

make checks payable to St. Anne’s and write 

soup kitchen on the memo line. 

Sign-up sheets listing supplies needed and 

times to work will be posted in early June in 

Rose Hall. You can start bringing food items in 

Sunday, July 25. 

May 

THE SALVATION ARMY 

The Salvation Army of Kosciusko County has a Food Pantry that 

assists members of our community.  Volunteers come in, stock the 

shelves and bring sacks of groceries to the cars that pull up for as-

sistance.  Items that are needed: condiments & sweeteners, milk, 

yogurt, cheese, meat, poultry, fish, proteins, vegetables, fruits, 

bread, cereal, rice, pasta, paper products, soap products, personal care items and a few extra 

items on the list.  Please see the full list on the bulletin board in Rose Hall.  If you are interested in 

volunteering at the Salvation Army and have questions, please speak to Debbie Satterley who   

currently volunteers. 

June  

ST. MARGARET’S HOUSE 

“For when I was hungry you fed me. When I 

was thirsty, you gave me a drink. When I was a 

stranger, you welcomed me. I was naked, you 

clothed me. When I was sick, you took care of 

me.” Matthew 25:35-36 

St. Margaret’s House is a day shelter for   

women in South Bend at the Episcopal Cathe-

dral of St. James and supported by the Dio-

cese of Northern Indiana.  Started over 30 

years ago to meet women where they are, and 

help them move forward.  St. Anne’s has sup-

ported St. Margaret’s House over the years by 

collecting toiletries, sending funds and volun-

teering their time serving 

the women in the commu-

nity. Visit their website: 

stmargaretshouse.org.  

Monetary donations are 

welcome, please make 

your checks payable to St. 

Anne’s and put St. Mar-

garet’s House on the 

memo line.  Other items 

needed are: toiletries,  

blankets, towels, school 

uniforms, 2XL clothing, and 

feminine products.  

http://stanneswarsaw.org/ 
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OUTREACH DOLLARS MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

Thank you for giving generously to our outreach ministries! In January, February, March and April  

St. Anne’s gave: 

 $715 was donated to The Beaman Home Shelter along with several pairs of pajamas. 

 $880 was donated to Fellowship Missions along with baskets full of toiletries. 

 $680 was donated to B.A.B.E. along with a collection of baby supplies. 

 $875 was donated to C.A.S.A. along with board games and supplies. 

 $1534 was given for rental assistance to people from the community.  

 $109 was given as thank you gifts for Christmas. 

TREASURER’S REPORT            

Gary Proietti, Treasurer 

Greetings Everyone, 

Snow, Sleet and Sunblock!  Wel-

come to Spring in Northern Indi-

ana! 
 

In the First Quarter of 2021 we applied for for-

giveness of our SBA Loan ($34,100) through 

last year’s Payroll Protection Plan provided 

through the CARES Act.  We have not yet     

received confirmation that the loan has indeed 

been forgiven, but we remain hopeful that we 

will receive word soon. 
 

In January we received our abatement of one 

month’s Diocesan Assessment ($3,461.50) that 

was granted to all parishes.  Our thanks to 

Bishop Doug, the Diocesan Council and Fi-

nance Committee for granting this much     

needed pandemic relief! 
 

We filed our 2020 Parochial Report in which we 

were required to report the P.P.P. sponsored 

SBA Loan received as “Income” and thereby 

subjected to the 15% Diocesan Assessment.  I 

contested this requirement stating that this 

money was specifically designated by the SBA 

to be used for Labor, Labor Expenses and Utili-

ties, and not in our opinion, to increase a 

Church’s assessment to their Diocese. 
 

After an incredible effort, all uncollected 

Cheeseball Income has been received from our 

Vendors and Parishioners.  Thanks to Carol 

and all our volunteers for their incredible ef-

forts!  We still have many unsold Cheeseballs.  

Please contact the office if you would like to pur-

chase some for your summer picnic needs. 

 

Our investments have grown by 2.8% in the first 

quarter.  Our Pledge and Plate Offering Income is 

on track to our budget for the first quarter.  Thanks 

so much for staying current on your pledged com-

mitments.  Total operating expenses are 7.8% be-

low our budgeted level, so we are positioned well 

financially through the first quarter of 2021. 

Pictured above are Fr. Ryan with Executive Director of C.A.S.A 

(Court Appointed Special Advocate) Erin Rowland Jones and 

Aimee Kintzel, Advocacy Specialist.  St. Anne’s parish family, 

through donations and our budget for Outreach Missions and 

Ministry, donated $875 along with several games to C.A.S.A. 


